TO:

IPBT

FROM:
Judy C. Miner and Paul Setziol

DATE:

June 19, 2006

RE:
Agenda for June 20, 2006

At our meeting of June 20, 2006, we will be seeking your endorsement of three items to forward to College Council on June 22:

1.
Facilities Priorities List

Please look for a document by email early in the morning on June 20.

2.
Instructional Equipment Priorities

Please look for a document by email early in the morning on June 20.

3.
Growth FTEF for Manufacturing & Computer Numerical Control Technologies (MCNC)

Mike Engle has been receiving .50 reassigned time to oversee Job Corps, but that reassignment has been at the expense of our on-campus MCNC program which currently serves between 175-200 students per quarter.  Given the upcoming loss of part-time faculty, Mike feels compelled to reduce his time with Job Corps in order to perform the typical responsibilities for a vocational program, such as daytime instructional assignments, partnerships with industry, pursuit of external funding, oversight of the advisory council, and curriculum updates.  Dire financial consequences would ensue if we reduced the number of Job Corps sites and maintenance of current sites cannot be assumed if we forced a personnel or organizational change at De Anza.  This is not the time to risk enrollment losses.

There has been enough student demand to hire 2.6 to 3.2 FTEF so there is no concern about a full-time faculty member making load.  There is evidence that under the leadership of a full-time faculty member, enrollments could increase because of industry needs.

IPBT is hereby requested for its endorsement of allocating the 1.0 growth FTEF for Fall 2006.

